THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST MARY, PULBOROUGH

Registered Charity No. 1132137
[image: image1.jpg]



ANNUAL MEETING OF PARISHIONERS
AND

ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING

Sunday 20 September 2020
Please bring these papers with you if you are 
attending the meeting
INTRODUCTION TO THE ANNUAL MEETINGS
We are holding two meetings today.  The first is the Annual Meeting of Parishioners (AMP) at which the Churchwardens are elected for a year.  A parishioner is a person whose name is entered on the church Electoral Roll or a person resident in the parish whose name is entered on the register of local government electors.

The second is the Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM), which makes elections to vacancies on both the Deanery Synod and the Parochial Church Council (PCC) and receives reports relating to the duty and work of the PCC, its officers and the incumbent over the last year for the benefit of the Gospel, the congregation and the parish.  Following these two meetings, an initial meeting of the newly formed PCC will be held to elect, appoint and authorise officers and stewards/sidespeople.

We aim to elect four people each year to the PCC for a period of three years, after which members may stand down or seek re-election.   This results in a formal PCC membership of up to twelve people of whom a third are elected each year.  Membership and election are open to those on the church Electoral Roll only and there is a practice of not having family members together on the PCC.  At any time the PCC is empowered to co-opt people with special skills or interests from outside the membership to support the work of the PCC.  

Among others, it is a requirement that those seeking election at the APCM must have been on St Mary’s Electoral Roll for at least the preceding period of six months.  We are most grateful to Liz Jones, our Electoral Roll Officer, for keeping the Roll up to date.

Some of the work of the PCC is delegated to smaller groups of members along with other people from the wider church and village community.
Susan Scholefield, PCC Secretary
AGENDA OF ANNUAL MEETINGS

SUNDAY 20 SEPTEMBER 2020 – 11:30am IN CHURCH

Annual Meeting of Parishioners (AMP)
1. Welcome and Prayers
2. Apologies for absence
3. Minutes of the 2019 Annual Meeting of Parishioners –

page 4 

4. Election of Churchwardens
5. Any other business

The Annual Meeting of Parishioners will be followed by the Annual Parochial Church Meeting.

Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM)
1. Welcome and Prayers

2. Apologies for absence

3. Minutes of the 2019 Annual Parochial Church Meeting – 
pages 5 - 9
4. Electoral Roll  (There are 143 names on the 2020 Electoral Roll.  110 are residents in the parish and 33 are non-residents living outside the parish)
5. 2019 Trustees Annual Report and Financial Statements (Please see separate papers)
6. Elections to vacancies on Deanery Synod

7. Election of Parochial Representatives of the laity to the Parochial Church Council

8. Appointment of an Independent Examiner to the Council

9. Any other business of Parochial or general Church interest

Following the Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM) there will be a short meeting of the new Parochial Church Council (PCC) with the specific tasks of appointing, authorising and electing officers and stewards/sidespeople.

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF PARISHIONERS
HELD IN CHURCH ON SUNDAY 28 APRIL 2019
Introduction and welcome:  Fr Paul opened the meeting with a welcome and thanked everyone for attending.

1. Prayers:  The meeting was opened with a prayer.
2. Apologies:  Written apologies had been received from Austen Hindman, Angela Peat and Margaret Gregory.  Apologies were given on behalf of David Hayes, Andrew Heath, Nicky Hamilton and Elizabeth Hunt.
3. Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Parishioners held on 29 April 2018:  Susan Scholefield proposed, Alyson Heath seconded and the meeting agreed, without dissention, a motion accepting the minutes of the 2018 meeting.  
4. Election of Churchwardens:  Valid nominations for the positions of Churchwarden had been received as follows:

Name

Proposer

Seconder
Alyson Heath
Hannah Holloway
Susan Scholefield
Ann Kaiser

Brian Hunter

Andrew Heath

There being no further nominations, Alyson Heath and Ann Kaiser were duly elected as Churchwardens for 2019/2020.  Fr Paul thanked Alyson and Ann for their assistance and enthusiasm during the past year.  They will be inducted formally by the Archdeacon in June.
5. Any Other Business:  There being no other business, the meeting was closed.

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING

HELD IN CHURCH ON SUNDAY 28 APRIL 2019

1. Introduction:  During the meeting Fr Paul thanked all those

involved in the preparation of documentation for these meetings, particularly Susan Scholefield who had collated and directed this work and Ann Kaiser for printing and collating the documents.

2. Apologies:  Written apologies had been received from:

Austen Hindman, Angela Peat and Margaret Gregory. Apologies were

given on behalf of David Hayes, Andrew Heath, Nicky Hamilton and Elizabeth Hunt. 

3.  Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting held on 
29 April 2018:  Graham Allfrey proposed, Jacquie Walbridge seconded, and the meeting agreed, without dissention, a motion accepting the minutes of the 2018 meeting.
4.  Electoral Roll:  During the year Liz Jones was appointed as

Electoral Roll Officer and has prepared the new Roll as required by the Church Representation Rules.  As part of this process every person on the previous Roll had been contacted with an invitation to be included on the new Roll if they so wished.  Having regard to the provisions of the Data Protection Act, the new Roll will be kept at the Rectory, anyone requiring access having to go through the Rector or Churchwardens.  

There were 135 people on the new Roll of whom 103 were residents and 32 non-residents of the Parish. 
Liz thanked Maureen Varndell for her help and advice during the preparation of the new Roll and also mentioned the help given by the  Churchwardens and Susan Scholefield.

5.  PCC Annual Trustee Reports and Accounts:  
These documents, the A4 sheets, are required by law.  

Brian Hunter drew attention to the Financial Review on page 6 of the Annual report, which gave a fair assessment of our position.  

i) In summary, during the last 5 years regular giving has fallen by

£20,000 while our Diocesan Share has increased by £15,000.

ii) Most of the assets on the balance sheet are in the form of 

endowments and our use thereof is limited to the interest generated.

iii) We still have to repay £12,500 to the Diocese to clear the loan to             repair the North Aisle roof.

iv) Thus, unrestricted assets at the end of 2018 were just £17,500, 

which is less than 3 months’ expenditure.

v) In the last 2 years we have managed to obtain Credit for Mission 

enabling us to pay only 80% of our Diocesan share. It is unlikely that the Diocese will allow such a shortfall again in 2020.

Brian noted some improvement in our finances following the recent campaign but urged greater effort, particularly by those who have not yet responded.  He urged members to consider increasing their regular giving to ensure that income is generated to cover our Diocesan Share and, in particular, recommended use of the Parish Giving Scheme.

Fr Paul noted that this report sets out the challenge we are facing and regretfully concluded that there is no alternative to urging the regular congregation to keep giving generously.

Considering maintenance of the building, Fr Paul noted the need to involve the wider community to help with the costs of maintaining and improving the building for the benefit of worship and for the benefit of the whole community.  To this end the Friends of the Parish Church is being relaunched, aimed at raising money for upkeep of the building.  In addition, we need to organise funding to repair and maintain the organ.  Thus, we need a two-pronged attack, firstly to increase our regular income and secondly, to involve the wider community in the maintenance of this historic building.

In conclusion it was noted that in addition to the figures in the accounts, charitable giving accounted for significant funds raised in the past year.

Nick Hamilton proposed, Arthur Varndell seconded, and the meeting agreed without dissention, a motion accepting the accounts as presented.

6. Deanery Synod Report:  Rob Aylott was thanked for his report 

and our three representatives were thanked for their attendance at Synod meetings.

7. Reports:  The following reports contained in the booklet with

details relating to the meeting were duly received:

Bellringers  The need for more ringers was noted.

Choir and Organ  Thanks were extended to David Hansell and the

other organists who have supported us during the year.  A presentation to David will be made on 30 June, Tony Hancock taking over as Director of Music in July.  The faithful service provided by the choir was acknowledged.

PR Group  This group continues to operate alongside the MAP groups and contributes so much to the life of the Church.

Community Magazine  Ann Kaiser was thanked for all her work.

The need for someone to take responsibility for the advertising was noted.  Without this, publication will cease at the end of the year.

Ladybirds – Mums/Dads and Toddlers Group 
Mission and Pastoral Group 

Pulborough Churches Together

St Mary’s Handbell Ringers

The Hub

Early Birds Sunday Children’s Group  Plans to develop this group are in hand.

St Mary’s Flower Arrangers  Thanks were recorded for the work throughout the year to decorate the Church.

Safeguarding  Alyson Heath reported that we are fully compliant

with the requirements of legislation and commended the 

church website as a source of information.  It was noted that everybody is responsible for looking out for their neighbour and that she and others with particular responsibilities undergo special training.

School Ethos and Worship Committee  Fr Paul noted that the Foundation Governors have a particular duty regarding the Christian aspects of the school and paid tribute to John Peat, the Chairman of the Governors for a number of years, steering the school through some problems in recent time.  The new Headteacher is keen to work closely with the Church.

8. Election of Representatives to the Parochial Church Council:  

Fr Paul thanked those who had served on the PCC in the past year, particularly the support offered by Susan Scholefield.

The following persons whose appointments ended in 2019 offered themselves for re-election for a three year term.  They were:

	Name
	Proposer
	Seconder

	Brian Hunter

Jacquie Walbridge
	Susan Scholefield 

Hannah Holloway
	Peter Gregory

Caroline Butler




and were duly elected to serve on the Parochial Church Council for a three year period ending in 2022.

The following persons offered themselves for election for a three year term:

	Name
	Proposer
	Seconder

	Antoinette Hayes

Arthur Varndell
	Alyson Heath

Andrew Heath
	Graham Allfrey

Alyson Heath




and were duly elected to serve on the Parochial Church Council for a three year period ending in 2022.

No other nominations had been received.

Elizabeth Hunt (proposed by Susan Scholefield and seconded by Rob Aylott) has indicated a willingness to serve on the PCC but is ineligible for election, not having been on the Electoral Roll for the required six months. It was unanimously agreed that she could be co-opted by the PCC if the members thereof were so minded.

Noting that Angela Peat had not stood for re-election, Fr Paul thanked her for her contributions, particularly noting her enthusiasm for retention of the organ.

9.Election of Sidespeople:  All the sidespeople were thanked for their work in the past year.  Alyson Heath reported that all had agreed to serve for another year.  Accordingly, the following are willing to serve for 2019/2020:

	William Bewley

William Caldwell

Austen Hindman

Andrew Heath

Brian Hunter 


	Janet Lees 

Andrew Leese

Susan Scholefield

Peter Durham-Shearer

Graham Allfrey
	MichelleTaylor-Bowers 

Laura Ford

Adam Ford




The election of these persons as sidespeople for the year ahead was proposed by Jean Seagrim, seconded by Peter Cooper and approved unanimously. 

10.Independent Examiner:  Thanks were recorded to Sue Etheridge for her services as Independent Examiner. Sue has indicated a willingness to act for us again this year.  Acceptance of this offer was proposed by Brian Hunter, seconded by Ann Kaiser and agreed unanimously.

11.Any other business:  Alyson Heath noted the Family Support Work basket, thanking for all the contributions received.


Thanks were also recorded to those who regularly dust and clean the Church.


Fr Paul stressed the importance of involving the Church in local matters and particularly drew attention to a Parish Council meeting on 9 May when the Neighbourhood Plan is due to be discussed. 


In conclusion Fr Paul welcomed new members to the congregation and thanked all those who help in so many ways, seen and unseen.  He extended his personal thanks to Ann Kaiser who, as Parish Secretary, offers so much personal support, and to Tony Holloway, a colleague committed to support of the Church and to do whatever is needed.


The meeting closed with the Grace.

PCC Meeting (for PCC members only)
1.  Prayers
2. Apologies for absence

3. Appointment and election of Vice-Chairman, Treasurer, Safeguarding Officer, Deputy Safeguarding Officer, Secretary, Electoral Roll Officer and stewards/sidespeople
4. Appointment of the Standing Committee (SC)
5. Delegated authorities  

Proposal: the delegated authorities to allow PCC business to be conducted effectively between meetings should be increased as follows:  SC £2500; Rector £500; Churchwardens £500;  Treasurer  £1500;  Buildings Manager  £500.
Note:  all figures are inclusive of VAT  

6.  Any other business

Notes
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